ALMA BOARD OF EDUCATION
REGULAR MEETING
October 29, 2018
The monthly meeting of the Alma Board of Education was called to order by Dennis Hetrick, Board President,  at 7:39 p.m. on Monday, October 29, 2018, in the high school library.  Board Treasurer, Corey Hanson, was absent from the meeting 
No public comment was made.
Minutes of the September 24, 2018 regular and closed session board meetings and the October 15, 2018, special board meeting were presented.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Todd Myren to approve minutes as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
District vouchers in the amount of $312,556.72, and activity vouchers in the amount of $7,749.53 were examined.  Vouchers were approved by consensus of the board.

Ms. Bremer gave the elementary principal report.  The ESSA plan has been resubmitted.  Halloween week is coming up quickly.  Ms. Bremer and staff have been reviewing lots of student data.  Review of the elementary social studies curriculum is under way and in the process of getting samples.  Review of the K-4 reading curriculum is also underway.  Ms. Bremer and staff will continue to review and make an informed decision for next school year.
Josh Reed gave the middle school/high school report.  Mr. Reed informed the board that he took 15 kids to help with a fall community clean up.  The Alma Beautification Committee was very appreciative.  FFA took six students to the National FFA Convention.  The varsity girls volleyball team won their regional final game and made it to the first round in sectional competition.  Mr. Reed also noted the girls volleyball team made a sectional appearance and it was a good community building experience.

Mr. Stewart informed the board that Mr. Noll and the FFA will do a slide show for the November board meeting.  Mr. Stewart also commented on and congratulated the volleyball team for their Regional Final win and their sectional appearance.  Between Alma and Pepin, three buses were taken to the sectional final semi-final in Adams-Friendship which included the players, fans, and pep band.  There were lots of additional fans that drove separately to the sectional semi-final.
A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Sarah Danzinger to approve the 2018-19 budget as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Doug Kane to approve the tax levy certification as presented (Fund 10: $2,180,590; Fund 41: $25,000; Fund 39: $205,533 for a total of $2,411,123).  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Stewart presented recommendations for open coaching positions as follows:  C-Team Boys Basketball: Brian Brecka; 6th grade Boys Basketball: Randy Westberg; and 6th grade Girls Basketball:  Sam Milton.  Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Sarah Danzinger and seconded by Todd Myren to approve the hiring of coaching positions as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Stewart showed the board the newly installed camera monitoring system on the computer.

Mr. Stewart informed the board that the safety film has been installed on the  majority of the windows.  The  doors have been ordered and take 5-6 weeks to come in.  The four main outside doors have the locking system with key fobs installed and working and all staff have received their fob.
The next regular meeting will be held on Monday, November 19, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in the high school library.  Sarah Danzinger noted she will be gone for this meeting.

Mr. Stewart gave the board a review of the October 19, 2018 staff in-service day, which included ALICE Training, building security updates, staff meetings, and Skyward Gradebook training.

Mr. Stewart informed the board that there has been no news yet on the WI DNR Clean Diesel Grant.  Mr. Stewart would like the board to be thinking about what they would like to do if the school does not receive the grant.

Mr. Stewart was approached by Larry Grisen on behalf of Buffalo County regarding whether the school would be interested in a diesel fuel co-op with the county.  The filling station would be housed at the county shop.  Mr. Grisen was uncertain if contracted would we have to pay up front or per fill date.  Mr. Stewart will continue to bring back any information from the county.
No new updates on CESA 10.

Mr. Stewart gave the board a spreadsheet with possible dates for committee meetings.  Mr. Stewart is working with WASB on policies.

The board would like to thank the United Methodist Church of Alma for their $100 donation to help purchase  school supplies.

A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Sarah Danzinger to adjourn.  The motion  carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:29 p.m.
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